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Comment solicitation has precipitated attacks on my professionalism, scientific rigor, and
affiliation. My comments are based on long term sound science and experience. I am an
independent LICENSED veterinarian (with legal and professional obligations) and have dedicated
my career to the health of both wild and farmed fish. To be accused of being unscientific by an
organization of dubious and pretentious motives is not unexpected. Countless studies show that the
nitrogen output of salmon farms is insignificant to the overall Nitrogen budget. A study by
WDFW in 1990 cleared net pens of any significant discharge. In fact the study indicates that 100
sites could be put into Puget Sound with little impact. Although 30 years old, the science is sound.
This permit change request is not to decide whether fish waste is a eutrophication threat. It isn't.
That science has been decided long ago, despite allegations otherwise. It is to simply decide
whether one salmonid's waste is significantly different enough from another's to deny the transfer.
It isn't.
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